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Reference:   FOI.7932.22 

Subject:    COVID-19 positive Intensive Care Unit (ICU) 

Date of Request: 11 January 2022 
 

Requested: 
 

As of 10 Jan 2022: 
 
1. What was the total number of ICU beds within the Hywel Dda Group? 

 
2. How many of those beds were occupied by COVID positive patients? 

 
3. Of those COVID positive patients, how many were receiving treatment specifically for 

symptoms arising from COVID? 
 

4. Of those COVID positive patients receiving treatment specifically for COVID, please provide a 
breakdown as to how many patients had received one, two, three or no doses of any COVID 
vaccine? 

 
Response: 
 
This information is already within the public domain; therefore, Hywel Dda University Health Board 
(UHB) has applied an exemption under Section 21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FoIA), 
as the information is accessible by another means. The UHB has answered a similar Freedom of 
Information request, FOI.7926.22 - to Intensive Care Unit (ICU) patients with COVID-19, which is 
available on the UHB’s disclosure log webpage and can be accessed via the attached link: 
 
https://hduhb.nhs.wales/about-us/governance-arrangements/freedom-of-information/disclosure-
log/ 
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